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DIVISION MEMORANDUM          October 4, 2021 

No. __________, s. 2021 

 

 

INVITATION TO THE WEBINAR FOR SENIOR CITIZEN EMPLOYEES AND 

PROSPECTIVE RETIREES OF THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

 

 

To: Public Schools District Supervisors 

 Public Schools Elementary School Heads 

 Public Schools Secondary School Heads 

 Division Personnel 

  

 

1. Pursuant to Unnumbered Regional Memorandum dated September 28, 2021 by Allan G. 

Farnazo, Director IV, DepEd Region XI and in reference to the Memorandum DM-

PHROD-2021-0202 from the Office of Wilfredo E. Cabral, OIC, Office of the Human 

Resource and Organization and Development (HROD) dated September 20, 2021, entitled 

“Invitation to the Webinar for Senior Citizen Employees and Prospective Retirees of the 

Department of Education” on October 19 to 22, 2021 via MS Teams. 

 

2. DepEd employees, regardless of employment status, ages 50 years old and above are 

encouraged to participate in this webinar. Participants will pre-register through this link 

bit.ly/Reg_HEART2021. 

 

3. Expenses to be incurred by the participants for attending this webinar shall be charged to 

local/office fund, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. 

 

4. Attached is the above-mentioned memorandum for your reference. 

 

5. Wide and immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired. 

 

 

 

      CRISTY C. EPE 

       Schools Division Superintendent 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 












